
Institutional framework for consultation

Both sides agree that a framework is required for regular
and intensive consultation. They will make full use of and

further strengthen existing procedures, including those

established by the President of the European Council and the
President of the United States on 27th February 1990, namely

- bi-annual consultations to be arranged in the United
States and in Europe between, on the one side, the President
of the European Council and. the President of the Commission,
and on the other side, the President of the United States;

- bi-annual consultations between the European Community
Foreign Ministers, with the Commission, and the US Secretary
of State, alternately on either side of the Atlantic;

- ad hoc consultations between the Presidency Foreign
Minister or the Troika and the US Secretary_of State;

- bi-annual consultations between the Commission and the US

Government at Cabinet level;

- briefings, as currently exist, by the Presidency to US
Representatives on European Political Cooperation (EPC)

meetings at the Ministerial level.

Both sides are resolved to develop and deepen these
procedures for consultation so as to ref lect the evolution of
the European Community and of its relationship with the United

States.

They welcome the actions takeri by the European Parliament
and the Congress of the United States in order to improve
their dialogue and thereby bring closer together the peoples
on both sides of the Atlantic.


